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Brussels 22 June 2007
Summary minutes of the COPA Presidency meeting on 14 June 2007
Present:
Messrs Jean Michel LEMETAYER, Gerd SONNLEITNER, Jan VELEBA, Michael HORNBORG, Peter KENDALL, Giuseppe POLITI, Pekka PESONEN, Arnaud PETIT and Mrs MATTHEWS 
Mr Kyriakos KYRIAKOU sent his apologies.
1. The Presidency, which met under the chairmanship of Mr LEMETAYER, adopted the agenda [Pr(07)116A1]. 
2. The minutes of the COPA Presidency meeting on 16 May 2007 were adopted. [Pr(07)123M1].
3. Report on the activities of the President and the Secretary General
The President, Mr LEMETAYER, informed members about the press conference which introduced the new COPA Presidency (16 May) and his meeting with the Deputy Head of the Cabinet of Mr BARROSO (16 May), and also about his meeting with Mrs FISCHER-BOEL (30 May) and his hearing with the agricultural committee of the European Parliament (4 June). He had sent a letter to the Presidency of the Council dated 1 June on the subject of simplification of the CAP. The distribution of dossiers among the Presidency, discussed at the Presidency meeting on 16 May, was confirmed. 
The Secretary General informed members about his meeting within the context of preparing for the Agriculture Council on 11 June and about his participation in the conference of the “Peripheral and Maritime Regions” association about the future of the CAP, his participation in the alcohol and health platform (7 July) and his meeting with 10 American journalists on the subject of WTO. He informed members about the appointment of Simon Michel Berger into “press relations” and reported that the Secretariat was currently in the process of recruiting a person to address the problem of climate change.  
4. State of membership fee payments 2007
The Secretary General informed members about the situation. He emphasised that the Cypriot delegation had to rapidly settle the payment of the 2006 membership fee. The Secretary General also informed members about the request from the Polish delegation to have Polish interpretation in 2008. He emphasised that the implementation of this would be dependent on the possibility of the Polish delegation being able to provide the financial guarantees. 
The President, Mr LEMETAYER, ended the item by stating that he hoped 2007 would be an exemplary year in terms of payments of the membership fees by the Polish delegation.  
5. Preparation for the Praesidium on 14-15 June 2007.
The Secretary General began by reviewing the various items on the agenda. An exchange of views on the WTO was to be carried out by Mr Gerd SONNLEITNER, representing COPA-COGECA at the G4 meeting in Potsdam, Germany.  
Regarding the debate on the CAP after 2013, the President, Mr LEMETAYER, discussed the expectations of Mrs FISCHER-BOEL on COPA-COGECA’s proposals. Mr KENDALL emphasised that it was necessary to be proactive and return to a joint policy. Mr POLITI highlighted that it was necessary to bear in mind the relationship between agriculture and society. The Secretary General stressed that the direction of the Praesidium would be discussed in greater detail at the group’s ad hoc meeting on 13 July. 
Regarding the document on political objectives and working methods, the COPA President emphasised that he was not in favour of the possibility of COPA positions being taken by the POCC.  
6. European Council of Brussels (21-22 June 2007)
The Secretary General highlighted that the main subject was to be the revival of the treaty reform process. Gerd SONNLEITNER expressed a wish for COPA to support progress at institutional level. The President, Mr LEMETAYER, proposed to report back on the results of the European Summit.  
7. Priorities of the Portuguese Presidency
The Secretary General proposed to inform members on the dates of the Agriculture Council with the aim of having COPA-COGECA representation and organising a first meeting with the Portuguese Minister for Agriculture. 
8. AOB
The Secretary General informed members about the request for cooperation with the organisation of the Chambers of Agriculture in the Ukraine. 
Mr VELEBA spoke on the subject of the Commission’s refusal to financially support the planned NA-EU conference in Prague. He requested the support, principally of a financial nature, of COPA.    

With no further remarks, the President, Mr LEMETAYER, closed the meeting.
_____________________
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